UXBRIDGE, MASSACHUSETTS March 17, 2015

Received by Uxbridge Town Clerk

Meeting called to order by Shirley Maynard at 3:05 PM in the Town Hall.

Present William Albin, Roy Henry, Peter Emrick, Shirley Maynard and Mary Dolan. Absent J. Francis Cove and Faye McCloskey.

Secretary read the report of our November 17, 2014 meeting.

Shirley Maynard read the minutes of the December 15, 2014 meeting.

It should be noted NO MEETINGS were held in January and February 2015 due to our severe weather of snow, ice and below freezing temperatures.

Shirley opened the meeting at 3:05 PM by greeting our guest, Town Manager David Genereau, whose presence was requested because of concern members had regarding the wording of the proposed Scenic Road article to be placed on the May Town Meeting warrant.. Mr. Genereau assured us the article was already on the warrant with the correct wording and Peter Emrick assured the committee he too went to the Board of Selectmen meeting to correct any errors. Implementation of the by-law will be through Highway Dept, Conservation and Planning boards.

Discussion re the 300th Anniversary of the Cornet John Farnum House. The date has been changed from June (actual date) to September, 2015. No definitive plans at the present time.

Peter asked that it be noted how successful our Town Manager was in his decisions regarding snow removal from various Town buildings especially the Town Hall during the most severe winter experienced in years. It should be noted the CJFarnum House driveways were kept open and Bill Albin was all smiles because his perseverance paid off after the winter of 2012./2013 problems,

Francis Cove received a 16mm home movie from Dr. Little's gramddaughter Courtney Little, covering an era in Uxbridge from 1920 to the 1940's. Francis gave it to our photographer Bill Albin. Bill and Peter reviewed the film and wonder if it shouldn't be gone through frame by frame.. Bill will arrange to show the film to members of the Commission. Discussion how best for people of Uxbridge to enjoy? Local Access thru Barry Giles? Before Town meetings? Open to suggestions. Set up a committee to handle? Peter made motion to contact Barry and Roy seconded. Bill will act on motion.

Next meeting Tuesday, April 21, 2015, at the CJF House. Motion to adjourn made by Peter Emrick at 5:07 PM seconded by Roy Henry.

Respectfully submit,

Mary C. Dolan Secretary